


 

 

Ramblings of a Parish Priest: 

 Dear Fellow Disciples, 
 
While many may have taken down their Christmas 
decorations, today is the last day of the Christmas 
season. Today as the Church celebrates the Baptism of 
the Lord, we bring our Christmas celebrations to a 
close, but this was not always the case. Before our 
liturgical calendar changed in the 1970’s, the Christmas 
season lasted until the Feast of the Presentation of the 
Lord (AKA: Candlemas), on February 2nd. Traditionally 
on the Presentation of the Lord we bless candles to be 
used in Church for the new year, hence the nickname 
Candlemas. I wish we still celebrated Christmas until 
February 2nd, but that’s ok.  
 
We’ve lost many cool and fascinating traditions since 
the Second Vatican Council, however we also picked 
up many new traditions that are beautiful, too. I will 
admit though, sometimes I sit back and scratch my 
head when I hear about what we lost after the council 
compared to what we gained. On the other hand, 
we’re nowhere near completing everything outlined in 
the council documents. Many historians have said it 
takes at least 100 years for a Church council to really 
take root and begin seeing fruitful changes come 
about. The Second Vatican Council only ended 57 
years ago, so we’re just over the half-way mark.  
 
The whole Church (laity, clergy, religious, etc.) 
continue to read, discern, study, and implement the 
documents and vision of the Second Vatican Council. 
All our Holy Fathers since St. Pope Paul VI have 
convened synods with both the laity and clergy to 
discuss how the Church should be implementing 
some aspect of the council. More recently, Pope 
Francis has called synods on the Family, Youth, and 
coming up soon a synod on the process of synods, 
which to me sounds like a meeting to plan a meeting. 
What becomes frustrating during these long 
processes and meetings is that we, the people of God, 
expect some great change to happen. All of us, myself 
included, have the expectation that once a document 
is signed or meeting convened by the Pope and/or 
bishops that something will come out of it right away 
and that is never the case.  
 
Remember, the Holy Father is the Vicar of Christ and 
oversees the universal Church. That’s no small task. 
Whenever the Holy Father calls people together, he’s 
calling together the laity and clergy from around the 
world and they’re discussing issues that affect every 
country. While we in the United States blame the  

 
 

priest shortage on celibacy and that only men can be 
ordained, other countries, and even whole continents, 
have more priests than they know what to do with. Here 
in the United States, we’re fortunate to have religious 
freedom (even though the government like to challenge 
that freedom), but other countries have no religious 
freedom. Bishops and priests need to live in hiding and 
offer the Sacraments in secret. There’s a lot more to 
administrating the universal Church than we think.  
 
I share all this because I know many of you are 
concerned with recent documents and promulgations 
by the Holy Father and even our own Cardinal, especially 
around the liturgy. Remember, the Church is much 
bigger than St. Edward, She’s bigger than the 
Archdiocese of Chicago, and She’s bigger than the 
United States. We may be frustrated by what the 
Vatican and Cardinal Cupich want to focus on and 
policies they create, but at the end of the day we’re still 
in a very long process of figuring out the Second Vatican 
Council. Mistakes are going to be made, the evil one is 
going to confuse bishops and the laity, and not everyone 
is going to make the right decisions all the time; 
however, we must trust that the Holy Spirit is at work. 
Jesus Christ is risen from the dead! Jesus Christ is fully 
present in His body, blood, soul, and divinity in the 
Eucharist. That’s what matters. Don’t focus or spend too 
much time worrying about what happens in Rome or 
downtown. Focus on what the Lord is doing in your life 
and here in our local Body of Christ at St. Edward. Trust 
that Christ meant it when He said the gates of hell will 
never prevail against the Church. We are the Church, 
Pope Francis is the Vicar of Christ, and we’re called to 
live in joyful unity together. It’s ok to disagree and to 
challenge, that’s part of our discernment as a Church, 
but we’re still called to live in joyful unity even amidst 
our disagreements and challenges. This is how faithful 
disciples of Jesus act. If you ever need a model, look to 
the Cross.  
 
Merry Christmas, 

 
 
 
 

Fr. Dom 

 



 
Youth Ministry Schedule 

 

January 9 
Mass & Discussion 

 
January 16  

Mass & Discussion 
 

January 23  
NET mini-Retreat, 6:00-9:00pm 

 
January 30 

Prayer & Discussion (No Mass) 
 

Youth Group meets in the Oratory of the  
Blessed Trinity and Unity Hall. Any teen in 8th 

through 12th grade are welcome.  
 

Masks are to be worn inside at all gatherings. 

NEXT WEEK’S MASS SCHEDULE 

MASS PRESIDER LECTOR 
EUCHARISTIC 

MINISTER 
SERVERS 

Saturday 
January 15               4:30 PM Fr. McIlhone Bob Anderson 

Daniella Fuller 
Marty Ryczek No Servers 

Sunday 
January 16              8:00 AM 

Fr. Clemente 
Vince Meno 
Steve Shear 

Kevin White 
James Bruton 
Ray Switalla 

No Servers 

Sunday 
January 16               9:30 AM Fr. Kalas 

Jerome Lasky 
Emily Carlson Alfonso Aguirre B. McCann 

Sunday 
January 16              11:00 AM 

Fr. McIlhone TBD 
Lilia Cruzat 

Tracy Kennedy 
Susan Kukan 

C. Zimo 
H. Morgan 

EXODUS 90 
 

This 90-day spiritual exercise program is open to 
all men  
of the parish. The program is based on the 
principals of  
fraternity, prayer, and sacrifice/asceticism. It is not 
easy, but it will make you holier and a better man 
for going through this journey with other men in 
our parish.  

 
The journey begins Monday, January 17,  

and ends on Easter Sunday, April 17.  
 

There will be an informational pre-Exodus meeting 
on  
Sunday, January 16, at 6:00pm in Unity Hall. If you 
have any questions, reach out to Fr. Dom. You’re 
also encouraged to go to www.exodus90.com for 
more information.  

http://www.exodus90.com




FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 
SUNDAY CONTRIBUTIONS:  January 2, 2022 $3,349.00 

CHRISTMAS COLLECTION: (against Christmas Budget of $36,500) $29,474 

Sunday, January 9 –  
Feast of the Baptism of the Lord 
Family Fellowship Sunday, 10:30am 
Unity Hall 
Blessing of Newly Baptized and Reception, 
12:00pm 
Unity Hall 
4th Grade Basketball Practice, 3:00pm 
Buckley Hall 
Youth Ministry, 7:00pm 
Oratory of the Blessed Trinity & Unity Hall 
 

Monday, January 10 
Women’s Group Meeting, 7:00pm 
Rectory Conference Room 
Scouts BSA Meeting, 7:00pm 
Unity Hall 
 

Tuesday, January 11 
RCIA, 7:00pm 
Unity Hall 
 

Wednesday, January 12 
Legion of Mary Meeting, 9:00am 
Rectory Hall 
Finance Council Meeting, 6:30pm 
Rectory Hall 
 

Thursday, January 13 
 

Friday, January 14 
 

Saturday, January 15 
Trivia Night, 7:00pm 
Buckley Hall 
 

Sunday, January 16 
Hospitality Sunday, after all morning 
Masses 
Unity Hall 
4th Grade Basketball Practice, 1:00pm 
Buckley Hall 
Exodus 90 Meeting, 6:00pm 
Unity Hall 
Youth Ministry, 7:00-8:30pm 
Oratory of the Blessed Trinity & Unity Hall 
 

THE JACKPOT IS GROWING! Congratulations to this week's $50  
winner,  Mike Piccolo, with Card #41, the 6 of Clubs. Next tickets for 
next week's drawing at the rectory, after the weekend Masses, at 
O'Donnell's, or online at  https://stedparish.org/king-of-hearts  

https://stedparish.org/king-of-hearts?fbclid=IwAR17YTpXXFNgR5lWIY6qklzXDUVNU_x2KXAy27IATAILrF5tVUWmfSZmIfk


 



E-MAIL PHISHING SCAM 
 

If you ever receive an e-mail from Fr. Dom, MAKE 
SURE YOU CHECK THE ACTUAL E-MAIL ADDRESS 
IT’S COMING FROM. Fr. Dom’s official e-mail is  
frclemente@stedparish.org. If you receive an  
e-mail from an e-mail address different from that 
one, do not respond.  Scammers are attempting  
to scam you by pretending to be Fr. Dom.  
 

Also, please know that Fr. Dom will never e-mail 
you to ask for gift cards, travel help, or anything 
else. If Fr. Dom ever needs your help, he will ask 
you in more personal ways. Please be aware of 
these scams and pay attention to the e-mail  
address being used.  

HELP NEEDED IN  
LIVE-STREAM MINISTRY 

 

The pandemic, for all its terribleness, brought 
about a new ministry at St. Ed’s where we  
live-stream all our liturgies on YouTube and 
Facebook. We have a small, but very dedicated, 
team of parishioners who run our system daily so 
people at home can pray and worship God with 
our community of faith. It is not difficult to learn 
the system and you will receive plenty of training 
and shadowing, but we need help! If you have 
any knowledge of working with a desktop, you 
are perfect! Please contact Fr. Dom via e-mail at 
frclemente@stedparish.org to get more 
information or to sign up and join this important 
ministry.  
 

Please consider joining this ministry and helping 
our parishioners at home worship God with our 
community of faith!  
 

St. Isidor, patron saint of technology,  
pray for us! 

mailto:frclemente@stedparish.org
mailto:frclemente@stedparish.org






Saturday, January 8 
Christmas Weekday 
8:00AM †Eve Fries 
4:30PM †Br. Joel Dolan 
 †Ursula Strycharz 
  
Sunday, January 9 
Baptism of the Lord 
8:00AM †Nora Kilcourse 
 †Mildred Gain 
 †Carol Balough 
 †Elsie Adam  
9:30AM TBD 
11:00AM †Bobby Spalten 
 †Marie Lehan 
 †Alfred Brandstatter 
 †Carolyn Reed 
 
Monday, January 10 
Weekday 
8:30AM †Anthony Kuzniarek 
 Sister Mary Helen Widack 
 
Tuesday, January 11 
Weekday 
8:30AM †John Vega 
 †Ignacio Mendez 
 †Stanley Zachar 
 
Wednesday, January 12 
Weekday 
8:30AM   †Connie Veach 
 
Thursday, January 13 
St. Hilary, Bishop & Doctor of the Church 
8:30AM Sister Mary Imdeldis Lubash 
 
Friday, January 14 
Weekday 
8:30AM John Vega 
 
Saturday, January 15 
Weekday 
8:00AM †Mariam Elakakatt 
 63rd Birthday Joan  
 Bernadette Micelli 
4:30PM Elsie Adam 
  
Sunday, January 16 
Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00AM Norma Nodzenski 
9:30AM †Stanley Zachar 
11:00AM †Joseph Garcia 

Roger Africa 
Mary Lou Agronomoff 
Nathan Devan Arceo 
Mary Anne Asakura 
William Finkenstadt 
Fr. Erwin Friedl 
Henry Hammersten  
Maureen Hughes 
Agnes Keresztes   
Marianne Kramer 
Elizabeth Rose Lyuksemburg 
Gloria Mercado 
Richard Pasierbowicz 
Margaret Pitts 
Kathy Schreiber 
Kathy Sugars 

       Lourdes Vidal  
 

Juan Hernandez 
Collin John Jones 
1st Lt. Randall Kester 
Craig Lensegrav,  
Ryan C. Loy 
Daniel McCright 
Joselito R. Mercado 
Shane Murray 
Sean Mayerbock 
Sean O’Connor 
Gretel Ypil, Odon 
Matthew Olker 
Danny Oresky,  
Gavin Sustek SFC 
Edward Swartz 
Danielle Ulrich 
Rachel Vega 

       Brian West 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Parish office 
4350 W. Sunnyside Ave. 
Chicago, IL 60630 
(773) 545-6496 
Mon.- Fri. 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Sat.  & Sun.  By Appointment 
 
Pastor 
Fr. Dominic M. Clemente, Jr. 
frclemente@stedparish.org 
 
Deacons 
Rev. Mr. Mike McManus 
deaconmike@stedparish.org 
Rev. Mr. Seth Arnold 
sarnold@usml.edu  
 
Retired Priests in Residence 
Fr. James P. Kehoe 
Fr. James P. McIlhone 
Fr. Joseph C. Taylor 
 
Pastor Emeritus 
Fr. Michael J. Cronin 
 
School Principal 
Sara Lasica 
principal@stedwardschool.com  
 
Director of Faith Formation 
Paul Minarik  
paul@stedparish.org  
 
Director of Operations 
Mark Besztery  
mark@stedparish.org  
 
Director of Communications &  
Development 
Margaret Hemma 
margaret@stedparish.org 
 
Director of Music Ministry 
Richard Schwegel 
richard@stedparish.org 
 
Bookkeeper 
Donna Borman 
businessoffice@stedparish.org 
 
Maintenance Engineers  
Alex Hodge 
alex@stedparish.org 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30 pm 
 (Church open at 4:00 pm) 

 

Sunday Masses at 8:00, 9:30 & 11 am  
(Church open at 7:30 am) 

 

Monday-Saturday: Mass at 8:30 am 
(Church open at 8:00 am) 

 

Confessions Saturday:  
12:00-1:00 pm 

mailto:frclemente@stedparish.org
mailto:deaconmike@stedparish.org
mailto:sarnold@usml.edu
mailto:principal@stedwardschool.com
mailto:paul@stedparish.org
mailto:mark@stedparish.org
mailto:margaret@stedparish.org
mailto:richard@stedparish.org
mailto:businessoffice@stedparish.org
mailto:alex@stedparish.org
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Jennifer L. Kanik 

Law Offices of Terrence Kennedy, Jr. 

Specializing in REAL ESTATE TAX APPEALS 

• Residential • Commercial • Industrial 

312-641-0100 | jkanik@kennedytaxappeals.com 
Parishioner - Class of 2000

TOHLE FUNERAL HOME
4325 W. LAWRENCE AVE. AT LOWELL 
Serving St. Edward’s Parish Since 1940 
Pre-Need Funeral Planning Available 
PH (773) 685-4400 • tohlefuneralhome.com 
Kenneth C. Halter, Director

Pete’s Automotive Inc. 
Special/Oil • Lube • Filter
All Services & Repairs 
Foreign & Domestic

Towing & Snow Plowing
773-725-3030

5413 W Higgins	 ASE Certified

 
Maribel Tirado - Portrait Photographer 

(773) 505-2631 
m.tirado.photography@gmail.com 

mtiradophotography.com 
facebook: @m.tiradophotography

MIKE SALADINO
MANAGING BROKER

773.459.1119
mike@saladinosells.com
SaladinoSells.com

As an afliate of Homes for Heroes, 
I rebate a portion of my commission directly 
back to my Hero clients { Military, Law Enforcement, 
Healthcare, EMS, Firefighter, Teacher } at closing.

T H E

SELLS TEAM

TOP PRODUCER
TEAM 
2015-20202017-2018 TOP PRODUCER TEAM

 
Asbestos Abatement

Lead Abatement
Mold Remediation
Interior Demolition

Mechanical Insulation
Construction

6640 99th Pl. • Chicago Ridge, IL 
P 708-442-5823

www.celticenvironmental.com

Located In
St. Edward Parish

Since 1953 (773) 267-7300

© 2021 Albany Bank & Trust Co NA

Chicago Appliance Service
Repairing All Appliances Since 1957

* Most makes and models *

Albert Iwaniec, Class of 1976 

(773) 968-5015

• Refridgerators • Freezers • Dishwashers • Ovens • Ranges 
 • Icemakers • Washers • Dryers • And More

FREE Service Calls 
With Most Repairs*

Jacobs Boiler &  
Mechanical Industries, Inc.
BOILER INSTALLATION SPECIALISTS

A Family Business Since 1922 

(773) 385-9900 

www.jacobsboiler.com

COMMERCIAL/INDUSTRIAL CONTRACTOR

Quality Service Since 1997

(708) 361-5566
alltypeselevators.com

5917 W. Irving Park Rd 

Chicago, IL 60634

(773) 777-3944 • www.gffh.com

AL AIR Heating &  
Air Conditioning

Family Owned & Operated Since 1978
Discounts for Seniors & Veterans

Al Lechowski, Owner	 7703 W Lawrence, Norridge 
708-453-4531	 www.alairinc.com

Contact Marcia Boswell  
to place an ad today! 
mboswell@4LPi.com  

or (800) 950-9952 x2246


